
 

 

 

 

ST. GERALD 

 

�

ROMAN CATHOLIC CHURCH�

A Servant Church Of �

The Archdiocese of Detroit�

�

21300 Farmington Road�

Farmington, Michigan 48336�

�

Phone: 248�477�7470�

 Fax: 248�477�3878�

Website:  stgeraldparish.org�

�

OFFICE HOURS�

Monday thru Thursday�

9:00 a.m. �  4:30 p.m.�

�

MASS SCHEDULE�

Saturday Vigil: 5:00 p.m.�

Sunday: 8:30 a.m., 10:15 a.m. �

and 12:00 Noon �

�

WEEKDAYS�

Monday, Tuesday, Friday:  �

9:15 a.m.�

Thursday Evening: 7:00 p.m.�

�

RITE OF RECONCILIATION�

Saturdays: 3:30 � 4:30 p.m.�

October 6, 2019 

THE VOICE 

�

�

�

Thank you for your overwhelming support for our 

bottle and can drive sponsored by Eli Gerhart last 

weekend.  Thanks to your generosity we will be able 

to purchase many new DVD's for our Religious 

Formation Program as well as the parish library! �
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Monday:� Jon 1:1�2:2, 11/Jon 2:3, 4, 5, 8/Lk 10:25�37�

Tuesday:�Jon 3:1�10/Ps 130:1b�2, 3�4ab, 7�8 [3]/Lk 10:38�42�

Wednesday:  Jon 4:1�11/Ps 86:3�4, 5�6, 9�10 [15]/Lk 11:1�4�

Thursday:  Mal 3:13�20b/Ps 1:1�2, 3, 4 and 6 [Ps 40:5a]/Lk 11:5�13�

Friday:  Jl 1:13�15; 2:1�2/Ps 9:2�3, 6 and 16, 8�9 [9]/Lk 11:15�26�

Saturday:�  Jl 4:12�21/Ps 97:1�2, 5�6, 11�12 [12a]/Lk 11:27�28�

Next Sunday:  2 Kgs 5:14�17/Ps 98:1, 2�3, 3�4 [cf. 2b]/2 Tm 2:8�13/�

  Lk 17:11�19�

�

�
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        5:00 PM                   October 12   Fr. Kris�

�

For�

Genevieve Varteresian�

Requested by �

Bob & Toni Varteresian�

�

�

Lectors/�

Ushers�

�

Alice Sheehan�

5:00B�

�

        8:30 AM                   October 13   Fr. Kris�

�

For�

Kevin Filary�

Requested by �

Karen Grossbart�

�

Lector/�

Ushers�

�

Candy Rosowski�

8:30C�

�

       10:15 AM                  October 13    Fr. Kris �

�

For�

All Our�

Parishioners�

�

�

�

Lector/�

Ushers�

�

�

�

Angela McLoughlin�

10:15B�

      12:00 PM                   October 13    Fr. Roodbeen�

�

For�

Fr.  Joseph Ryder�

Requested by �

St. Gerald Parish�

�

�

Lector/�

Ushers�

�

�

Paul Radzilowski�

12:00A�

�

Church Cleaning Schedule for Next Week�

�

      October 12 and October 13�

      Team C�

Team #2 is scheduled for Botsford Commons Sunday, �

October 13 following the 8:30 AM Mass.�

 WEEKDAY MASS INTENTIONS 

S�. G����� O����� G����� �

Online Giving of Donations through Simple 

Give is available.  Please visit our Parish 

Website at stgeraldparish.org and click on 

Online Giving to get started or pick up the 

instruction sheets on the bookcase in the gathering space 

of the church.  Thank you for your continued support of 

St. Gerald Parish.�

�

O������ 7 � O������ 11�

�

Monday  9:15 AM�

Anna Valasek�

Requested by Family Friend Robert�

� �

Tuesday   9:15 AM�

Giuseppa DiPonio�

Requested by Russenberger Family�

�

Wednesday�

No Mass�

�

Thursday _7:00 PM�

Bruce and Diane Roberts�

Requested by Family�

�

Friday  9:15 AM�

John and Audrey Jacques�

Requested by Lynn and Rich Smith�

M��� I����������

If you would like to request a mass intention for a loved one 

deceased or living, please come to the Parish Office or call 248

�477�7470.�

October 13 � Flu Clinic from 9:30 AM to 

12:00 PM at St. Gerald.�

The sign up sheet is located on the 

Health Ministry table in the Social Hall.  

Any questions, please call the Parish 

Office.�

Nicole Zapinski�

Bonnie Haun�

Victoria Angelosanto�

Rick Stone�

Offertory Snapshot�

�

Actual Offertory for Weekend of September 22�

$   8,206.00�

Budget Offertory for Weekend of September 22�

$   9,096.00�

Year�to�Date Actual Offertory as of September 22�

$110,332.00�

Year�to�Date Budget Offertory as of Sept. 22�

$109,152.00�

Yolanda Fenech�
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St. Gerald St. Vincent de Paul Conference has had a busy summer helping our neighbors in need with food, rent, utilities and 

prescription co�pays, especially the last three months.�

�

As a result, the funds available to help are becoming depleted.  If you are able to help, our neighbors in need would be most 

grateful.  If you haven’t completed your planned annual charitable contributions, please consider St. Gerald St. Vincent de 

Paul.  Cash or checks to St. Gerald St. Vincent de Paul can be deposited in the Poor Boxes in the gathering space.  Envelopes are also 

available on the credenza in the gathering space.  You may use these envelopes to deposit your contribution into the weekend collection 

or the Poor Box.�

�

Thank you for all you do to help our neighbors in need, often families with children.  We would also ask for your prayers for those we 

help and the Vincentians who serve.�

�

Do you enjoy playing pinochle or would 

like to learn?  Come join the card group 

on Thursday afternoons in our parish 

social hall.  Please arrive by noon with 

card play beginning at 12:30 PM.  What 

better way to spend your Thursday 

afternoons.  You do not need to call ahead to join in the 

fun, just stop in and make some new friends!  �

FREE TICKETS for any middle schooler 

interested.  This is a Middle School Event 

Like No Other!�

�

6�8 Grade students are invited for a one�day 

dynamic event called�Holy Fire Great Lakes hosted by 

NCYC (National Catholic Youth Conference).�

�

Sunday, October 13, 2019 from 10 AM to 4 PM at�The 

Stroh Center at Bowling Green State University.  We 

will leave St. Gerald parking lot by 8:30 AM and return 

approximately 5:30 PM.�

�

For more details on music, topics and speakers, go to:��

www.aod.org/ministries/youth�ministry/holy�fire/���

�

Call Gerryanna 248�476�7677 or email at 

gerryanna.youthministry to reserve your free tickets and 

arrange carpool.�

Do you know someone who would 

like to become a full member of the 

Catholic Church? Have you been 

baptized and need to be confirmed 

or receive First Eucharist?  What is 

the RCIA process? �

Is God calling you to become a full member of the Catholic 

Church? Please come to the RCIA. Are you getting the feeling 

that you should be learning more about your relationship 

with God and how He works in your life by becoming a full 

member of the Catholic Church? Please come to the RCIA. Do 

you have questions? Come to the RCIA.  To join, speak to Fr. 

Kris after Mass or call the Parish Office at (248) 477-7470.�

M���# I� A����� 2019�

This year for our Mercy In Action, St. Fabian, Our Lady of Sorrows 

and St. Gerald will have an Oktoberfest benefit dinner for St. 

Christine. The event will be hosted by Our Lady of Sorrows and take 

place on Saturday, October 26

th

 from 6:00�11:00 PM.  There will 

be beer, wine and other drinks available along with many German 

food dishes. Tickets for this event will be $20.00 and NOT available 

at the door. If you have any questions regarding this event or would 

like to purchase tickets, please call Christian Service at 248�476�

7677, ext. 204 or email myokom.sgp@gmail.com. Matt�

A�������� 7�% A�� 8�% G���� F�(������

Y� � H��+ I� N����� A� T%� C��.��(����� 

R���+�����

The Confirmation Mass this year for our Candidates at St. Gerald 

will be on Sunday, October 20th at Noon. Current 

7th and 8th Grade families are asked to contribute 

food items and volunteer to help at the reception that 

follows the Mass.  ��

�

To volunteer your time or donate a food item, please 

contact Christian Service at 248�476�7677, ext. 204 

or email myokom.sgp@gmail.com.�

�

Save the date for another fun family night at �

St. Gerald at our Annual Trunk or Treat�

on Saturday, October 26th with �

Trunk or Treating beginning at 6:30 PM �

followed by dinner and games.��

Come enjoy food, fun and treats �

with friends and family.  All are welcome!�

O! T#$ R&'$ B)*$+,�

Next weekend, members from On the Rise 

Bakery will once again be coming to sell 

their baked goods. This bakery is located in 

Detroit and is part of the Capuchin 

community. Their ministry is to employ 

people who are recently released from 

prison.  The work of their mission at the 

bakery is to give a place to those men who 

are trying to get back on their feet; some of 

the employees have been out of prison for a month, 

while some have been out for a few years.  Stop by the 

social hall after mass next weekend and pick up some of 

the goodies that will be available. �
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If you know someone who could use our prayers and would like them added 

to our prayer chain, please call the Parish Office at 248�477�7470 or email 

stgeraldsecretary@yahoo.com and their name will be added to our prayers. �

�

�

�

�

Monday, October 7�

8:40 AM Rosary�

9:15 AM Mass�

5:30 PM Religious Formation�

�

Tuesday,  October 8�

8:40 AM Rosary�

9:15 AM Mass�

9:45 AM Mother of Perpetual Help�

5:00 PM Religious Formation�

7:00 PM Parish Council Meeting�

�

Wednesday, October 9�

No Mass�

7:00 PM Bible Study�

7:00 PM Choir Practice�

�

Thursday, October 10�

12:00 PM Pinochle�

6:20 PM Rosary�

7:00 PM Mass�

7:45 PM Holy Hour�

�

Friday, October 11�

8:40 AM Rosary�

9:15 AM Mass�

8:00 PM AA Meeting�

�

Saturday, October 12�

K of C Tootsie Roll Sale�

SVDP Bundle Days�

On The Rise Bakery�

3:30 PM Confessions�

5:00 PM Mass�

�

Sunday, October 13�

K of C Tootsie Roll Sale�

SVDP Bundle Days�

On The Rise Bakery�

8:30 AM Mass�

9:30 AM Flu Clinic�

10:15 AM Mass�

10:15 AM Children’s Liturgy of the Word�

12:00 PM Mass�

�

Crackers�

Rice�

Package Potatoes�

Canned Spam�

Mac and Cheese�

Juice �

�

CONGRATULATIONS! 

On Saturday, September 21st, 

Cristie Colangelo and 

Joseph Schiffman were 

married here at St. Gerald by 

Fr. Henry Roodbeen.   St. 

Gerald wishes you both many 

years of happiness together! 

CSA Note:  We would like to thank 

everyone who made a pledge to 

our CSA campaign.  It is with your 

generosity that we have met our 

goal for this year!�

G������ ��� G�� ��� V�� ������ 

N������

Another change in season and Mother Nature 

presents needed work to our dedicated volunteer 

gardeners!�

�

Our Annual Fall Clean�up will be coming up and 

people as well as brown lawn bags will be needed.� �

�

The past few years in which fall and spring clean�ups have been held have eased 

the maintenance, but we are in need of a few more area heads who can help 

beautify and remove weeds BETWEEN the clean�ups!�

�

The backyard of the rectory as well as the area North of Mary's garden at the west 

front of the church need area heads.....couple, family, single....to manage and 

supervise care.  If you would like to volunteer, please call the Parish Office at 

248�477�7470.�

�

Please consider this ministry and gift of time!�

G��+�� M��������� �

E��� ���� D��+�� U������������ O. S���+� ���

�

“When you have done all you have been commanded, say ‘We are 

unprofitable servants; we have done what we were obliged to do.” The 

metaphor in the story could seem harsh to us today. A servant has worked 

hard all day, and rather than receiving a much�needed respite, the master 

commands an additional task. Jesus, however, is appearing to their 

sensibilities. This was a hierarchical society in which everyone had a place. 

His listeners would know this. No servant would presume a reward for good 

deeds. �

�

It’s important to remember that we do have a place at God’s table. But we 

don’t “earn” it. Dining with the Lord at the heavenly wedding feast requires 

surrender. It requires deep faith in God and His promises. It also requires 

commitment. The kingdom takes work! There are fields to plow and 

initiatives to prepare. There are sheep to tend to and family to care for. There 

are people waiting for our yes to generous service. When we serve dinner at a 

homeless shelter, we are waiting on the table of Christ. When we visit an ill 

relative, we’re imitating the Good Samaritan. We’re visiting Jesus! We’re 

growing his kingdom of life and love.�

�

The Gospel today reminds us to check our motives. Are we serving because 

we’re seeking a reward? Or because we have faith that this is who we’re 

meant to serve? That is, is this where we’re meant to be? The Gospel reminds 

us that this faith can do powerful things! “If you have faith the size of a 

mustard seed, you would say to this mulberry tree, ‘Be uprooted and planted 

in the sea,’ and it would obey you.” But, ultimately, we’re not the ones doing 

the deeds. We’re not the ones “earning” the grace. Faith, and the good we do 

for others, is a gift.�

�

©LPi�
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Fall Scripture Study � The Gospel 

of Matthew�

Father David Santoro, O.P., Chaplin at the 

Blessed Sacrament Monastery in 

Farmington Hills will lead the study using 

the Ignatius Bible Study Guide.   The study 

will focus on the Gospel of Matthew. �

           �

           Location:  St. Gerald’s Church social hall�

           Time:  Wednesday evenings 7:00 to 8:30 PM�

           Dates:  Now � November 13, 2019�

�

�

All are Welcome to this Inter�Parish Scripture Study.  �

Bring your Bible and/or Ignatius Study guides.  �

No need to register.�

�

Contact Mary Taylor (marytaylor.sgp@gmail.com) if you have 

questions or 248�477�7470.�

S�. V���	�� 
	 P�
� D������� T�
���

Fall cleaning?  �

On October 12 and 13 �

the St. Vincent de Paul truck will be here for your donations.   �

Clothing donations are greatly needed!�

Y� �� M������� C�(��# D����� D��� N��%��

Couples in their first 10 years of marriage are invited to treat 

each other to an entertaining, fun�filled and relaxing dinner 

date night out with your fellow young married peers!�

�

Saturday, October 12, 6:00 � 9:00 PM�

St. Mary Parish, Royal Oak, MI�

$50 per couple, free babysitting provided�

�

Includes gourmet dinner, dessert, open bar, live 

entertainment, and dancing to DJ music!�

https://dinnerdate2019.eventbrite.com�

�

The evening will feature professional comedian Andy 

Beningo who will take us on a hilarious journey through the 

many challenges and joys of young marriage and family life!�

Sponsored by the Archdiocese of Detroit,�

Offices of Marriage & Young Adult Ministry�

A�� �� R����# R���# A� M������ U��������# O� 

S�� ���#, O������ 12, 2019�

From 12:00 Noon Until 1:00 P.M.�

Please join us in praying for world peace and an end to abortions.��

Madonna University � I�96 and Levan Rd., Livonia, MI.�

We will gather in the parking lot.� In case of inclement weather, we 

will move inside to one of Madonna's adjacent 

buildings.� Restrooms available.� Participants may 

bring�chairs.� Sponsored by the Thomas Dooley K of C Council in 

conjunction with the�America Needs Fatima organization.� A second 

class relic of St. Stanislaus (canonized in 2016) will be given to the 

first 200 attendees.� Rosary Rally web site 

www.americaneedsfatima.org�

Phone Ron at 734�432�9744 for more information.���

S����� A�� �� P����% D�# O. R���B���

On Saturday, November 16, we are inviting all parish 

volunteers, parishioners, and lay ecclesial ministers to be part 

of the movement of Unleash the Gospel.� � The day will 

include keynote addresses from Sister Miriam James, SOLT 

and 4 tracks of breakout sessions. These sessions will equip 

parishioners to live out Unleash the Gospel in their family 

and in their parish. Each breakout track includes three 

sessions led by an expert in the field. Attendees will leave 

with not only knowledge in this area but ready�to�use tools to 

incorporate UTG into their parish or family. Each participant 

must register for one track, which includes three sessions. 

Visit pdr2019.eventbrite.com for more information and to 

register.�

E���#��# S��B����%�+�

R������C� G�� I� Y� � O������# M�(�����

�

How Much Is Enough?�

�

During a conversation about good stewardship of money and time, my daughter shared that sometimes doing the best thing was so 

hard for her to do. It wasn’t always a matter of right and wrong, black and white, but a matter of better and best. I began to reflect 

on the truth of her statement. When confronted with a decision, we can sometimes be given a choice of good, better, and best. We 

fool ourselves into believing that the good choice is not a bad one, so it must be enough. However, we have essentially placed a 

limit on our generosity or commitment with our false sense of good stewardship.�

�

Jesus calls us in different ways every day. Sometimes the cost to us is clear. Yet sometimes there is no clear metric. When called to 

love, how much love is enough? When someone needs our time, how many hours is enough? When a small gift will bring about a 

positive outcome, what could a larger gift accomplish?�

�

Don’t be fooled by Jesus’ teaching of the mustard seed. He was speaking to those who were caught up in concerns of status, 

uncertainty of heart, and lack of true faith. Jesus taught with parables and then demonstrated true faith and generosity by his 

crucifixion. Perhaps the mustard seed of faith allows us to move mountains and trees so that we may see through to the horizon of 

the cross. In the cross, we find the real metric of love and generosity that is for all who follow Him.�

�

� Tracy Earl Welliver  (LPI)�
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SACRAMENTS 

 

Rite of Reconciliation:                        Sacrament of the Sick:         

Saturdays from   3:30-4:30PM                  Please call the office.              

 

Baptism:  

Please be aware that first time parents must attend a short baptism prep 

class prior to the baptism of their child. Arrangements for baptism may 

be made by calling the Parish Office. 

 

Matrimony:  

St. Gerald Parish is pleased to marry registered parishioners and their 

children.  Arrangements must be made at least six months in advance of 

the wedding date. Please call the Parish Office. 

 

Registration of new members:   

Please see Fr. Kris after Mass or call the Parish Office.  Registration 

forms are located on the shelf in the classroom hallway and the 

gathering space of the church for your convenience.  After you fill it out, 

just give it to Fr. Kris or drop it off in the Parish Office.  Thank  you! 

  

RCIA:  Would you or someone you know want to become a full member of 

the Catholic Church?  Please call Fr. Kris (248) 477-7470 for more 

information. 

 

WE  WELCOME YOU TO ST. GERALD CATHOLIC PARISH!   

If you are new to the area, we look forward to  meeting you personally.  If 

you have not been  active in the  practice of the Catholic faith, we 

encourage you to return.  If a previous marriage has kept you from 

receiving the Sacraments, we invite you to call the rectory at 248-477-

7470. In many cases, Fr. Kris can work with you to find a favorable 

solution.   

ST. GERALD MISSION STATEMENT�

St. Gerald Roman Catholic Church is a welcoming, inclusive parish striving to be a reflection of Christ.  

Guided by the Holy Spirit, we are dedicated to strengthening  our faith through reverent and uplifting 

worship, serving those in need, and living the fullness of the Gospel with all God’s people.�

ST. GERALD CATHOLIC CHURCH 

Office Hours 

9:00 AM - 4:30 PM Monday thru Thursday.  Closed Friday. 

(secretary at lunch 12:00 pm—12:30 pm) 

 

STAFF 

 

      Parish Office  (248) 477-7470 

 

Reverend Krzysztof Nowak, Pastor  . . . . .  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  x 203 

 

Mary Hoots, Administrative Assistant. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . x 212      

Email:  stgeraldsecretary@yahoo.com 

 

       All other offices dial (248) 476-7677  

 

Christian Services  

Matthew Yokom:  Christian Service Coordinator  . . . . . . . . . . . x  204 

Email:   myokom.sgp@gmail.com 

 

St. Vincent de Paul   . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .    x 220 

 

Education   

Mary Taylor:  Director Religious  Education  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  x 201 

Email:  marytaylor.sgp@gmail.com 

 

Music  Ministry 

Mary Melonio:  Director of Music . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .   x  222 

                                    Cell:  734-578-4179 or Email:  mmelonio@aol.com 

 

Worship Ministry . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .   x 202 

Norma Battel                 

                  Email:  stgeraldworship@gmail.com 

 

Youth Ministry 

Gerryanna Luscri . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . x  208 

                   Email:  gerryanna.youthministry@gmail.com 

 

Maintenance                                                             Accountant    

Tom Kruger                                                              Kim Shepard 

K���%�� C������

If You Worked on Any Council Activity in 2018-19, Take a Bow as Council Earned Star Council 

Status

 

Our Council moved into some rare company last month as we 

were awarded one of the K of C’s most prestigious awards �� 

Star Council �� for the 2018�19 fraternal year.  We were one of 

only 60 Michigan Councils � the State has more than 400 �� to 

earn that status. It was our sixth Star Council award since our 

founding 14 years ago. �

�

Take a bow if you helped at a pancake breakfast, sold Tootsie 

Rolls, attended a family Communion Mass or assisted with any 

Council function last year. It takes a lot of effort to do what we 

do. A lot of hands. A lot of good men doing good works. �

�

District Deputy Don Garon presented the award to Grand Knight Dave Bednarski at our September 

Membership Meeting. He also presented label pins to GK Bednarski, Membership Director Rich Smith and 

Program Director Tom McPhail.  For Smith it is the fourth time he has played a major role in winning Star 

Council. As Grand Knight, he led us to three awards. For PD McPhail, this was the third time he has played 

a major role in reaching Star Council. �

�

Later this month, the dozen or so members who have yet to attain the Third Degree of our Order can do so at 

nearby Monaghan Council, which is located on Farmington Road between Seven and Eight Mile Roads in 

Livonia. Registration is at 10 AM on Sunday, October 20. There is no cost for the participant. If you plan to 

attend, contact Membership Director Smith at 313�421�0204 or PD McPhail at 248�875�1185. �

�

We have been asked again to help with the Trunk or Treat event prior to Halloween. It has become popular 

with quite of few older adults, most likely grandparents, participating.  If you can provide a crockpot of chili 

for the October 26 event, it would be greatly appreciated. Please let PD McPhail know if you can do so. 

               �

Keep Informed of Council Doings � Read the Knights Corner Sundays in The Voice! 

District Deputy Don 

Garon (third from left) �

presents Star Award 

to (from left) Tom 

McPhail, �

GK Dave Bednarski 

and PGK Rich Smith. �


